
 

To: Permanent Representatives of Members with WMO (limited distribution) 

cc: Hydrological Advisers  

Our ref.: 23037/2022/DPS/TCP/IWTC-10 29 September 2022 

Subject: The Tenth WMO International Workshop on Tropical Cyclones (IWTC-10), Bali, 
Indonesia, 5 – 9 December 2022 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

I am pleased to inform you that the Government of the Indonesia has kindly agreed to 
host the Tenth Session of the International Workshop on Tropical Cyclones (IWTC-10) in Bali, 
Indonesia, from 5 to 9 December 2022, in face-to-face modality, and supplemented with 
simultaneous online mode for its plenary sessions only.  

 
In this regard, I would like to invite you to nominate a tropical cyclone 

forecaster/expert from your Service to attend the workshop physically, and a couple more for 
online attendance. 

 
Due to limited funds available for this workshop, it is expected that your Service could 

cover the expenses relating to the physical attendance of your nominated expert(s). 
 

Detailed information pertaining to the workshop (tentative programme, registration, 
information notes for participants, and workshop documents etc.) will be made available in due 
course at: https://community.wmo.int/meetings/tenth-international-workshop-tropical-
cyclones-iwtc-10. 

 
For administrative purposes, I should be grateful if you could communicate your 

decision to the World Meteorological Organization (WMO) Secretariat (tpeng@wmo.int, 
acfontan@wmo.int, myamaguchi@wmo.int) at your earliest convenience, but preferably not 
later than 25 October 2022.  

 
I look forward to your participation in this important international workshop. 

 
 

Yours faithfully, 
  

Dr Elena Manaenkova 
For the Secretary-General 
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